
ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

August 6, 2013
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on August 6, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Barkel, Brink, Oonk, and Zylstra. 

1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Clerk Evink.
2. Motion made by Trustee Brink to approve the minutes of the July 16, 2013 meeting. Treasurer Myaard supported the motion which passed. 
3. Citizen Participation / Public Comment. 
1. State Senator Arlan Meekhof appeared before the board to give a legislative update. The three primary issues the senate is working on are participation in the Federal Medicaid program, Detroit, and road funding. 
2. County Commissioner Allen Dannenberg reported on road projects and the Road Commission. 
4. Business Items:
1. MACC Service Delivery Presentation. Mr. Steve Bulthuis reviewed the MACC Service Delivery Plan and requested the township’s endorsement and participation. Supervisor Nykamp urged the board to review the plan before voting on it at the next board meeting.  
2. Fire Ad-Hoc Committee Report. Trustee Oonk summarized the report; the committee recommends constructing a public safety building adjacent to the town hall and replacing some equipment. 
3. 88th Ave. Property Sale. Trustee Brink motioned to approve a buy sell agreement with Mr. Blattner for a sum of $75,000. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed unanimously with a roll call vote. 
5. Committee Reports: 
1. MACC & MACC TECH. Treasurer Myaard reported on a recent meeting concerning Project Clarity and transportation improvement amendments.  Due to lower than expected bidding, the 96th and Riley St. project will receive additional federal funding. 
2. CEMETERY. Trustee Barkel reported on a MTA seminar concerning cemetery administration. 
3. ROADS. 
i. 80th Ave. received a second application of chip and seal. 

ii. 64th Ave. asphalting is complete. Shoulder work should be finished by the end of the week. 

iii. A traffic light was installed at 88th and Riley St.
4. PARKS/RECREATION. Trustee Brink asked for volunteers for the 55th Annual Drenthe Chicken BBQ on August 17. 
5. LIBRARY. Howard Miller Library is seeking applications for a new library director. 
6. Supervisor’s Report. 
1. Supervisor Nykamp requested budget proposals from committee chairs for the 2014 Budget.
2. The building on Riley St. and 88th will be removed by Nov. 1, 2013.  

3. Trustee Barkel motioned to accept with regrets Mrs. Tami Koomen’s letter of resignation. Trustee Zylstra supported the motion. The board thanked Mrs. Koomen for her ten years of service in the township office. She will begin work for Holland Township August 19, 2013. 
7. Citizen / Public comment. Mr. Ben Velderman was present but made no comment.
8. Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Lisa Freeman – Recording Secretary  
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